
Texas Bandmasters AssociationBandmasters Review • December 2008

Perhaps the principal reason that young trombonists 

have difficulty in learning to slur is that they never 

really learned to correctly connect two notes without 

space, pause or hesitation. Proper slurring is impossible 

without a proper slide technique.

The beauty of slide movement is visually the same 

no matter what style is being performed. For example, 

louder dynamics do not translate into more aggressive 

slide action. 

In my clinics for beginners I always visually 

demonstrate slide technique. I want students to 

memorize in their minds what it looks like. I want 

them to mimic what my changes look like.

Our artistic slide movement helps translate into 

“beauty of sound” by helping avoid tension, facilitating 

continuous airflow, improving intonation, and setting 

the foundation for musically satisfying transitions 

between notes. Like other fundamental aspects of 

playing—tone quality, intonation, and articulation—

slide technique is not a skill that you teach and then 

“move on.” It is a skill where form is being perfected 

for a lifetime.

Joe Dixon is well known as a brass and wind ensemble clinician.  
He is an artist clinician for S.E. Shires trombones and F. Schmidt  
low brass. He currently resides in Houston. Mr. Dixon may be 
contacted via his web site joedixonstudio.com.
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Congratulations to the following Texas bands on their performance at 
The Midwest Clinic in Chicago, December 2008! 

Clint Middle School Wind Ensemble
Austin

Paulette Rainey, Conductor

Grisham Middle School Band
Round Rock ISD

Betty Bierschenk-Pierce, Conductor

Spring High School Wind Ensemble
Spring

Gabe Musella, Conductor

Three Texas Bands Go To Chicago!


